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HOLFORD PARISH COUNCIL & KILVE PARISH COUNCIL 

Meeting Date, Time and Location: 
23 February 2021 19:00 via Zoom Video Communications. 

 
Holford Parish Council Initials  

(XX) 
Attendance  Somerset West & 

Taunton Councillor 
Initials  
(XX) 

Attendance 

Emma Cavendish 
Chairman 

EC ✓  Chris Morgan CM ✓ 

David Talling 
Vice Chairman 

DT   Somerset County 
Council Councillor   

Hema Stanley 
Clerk/RFO 

HS ✓  Hugh Davies HD  

Erl Plomgren EP ✓  Police Community 
Support Officers 

  
Stephen Campbell SC ✓ 

 
 Sue Thompson;  

Sue Marks 
ST; SM  

Michala Crossley MC ✓ 
 

 Jamie Munro JM  

Vacancy    Public Path Liaison 
Officer   

Vacancy    Sue Edwards SE  

 
MEETING MINUTES 
1. Minute 014/021: Meet & Greet. 

1. Steve Collins (Kilve Chair) welcomed Holford Parish Council. 
 

2. Minute 015/021: Quiet Lanes Community SpeedWatch. 

• EC informed Kilve PC that the Holford Traffic Monitoring Group/ Road Safety Group 
is now going it alone at their own request.   
Holford Parish Council (HPC) to discuss involvement and way forward at the next 
Parish meeting.   
EC requested formal issues to be shared with HPC.   

• SC informed a carefully researched, comprehensive report would make a strong case 
for a Quiet Lanes scheme for Holford.  Holford would want to co-operate fully with 
Kilve because a strong case from two adjoining villages would be extremely 
convincing.  Kilve Cllr. Greg offered to share the framework prepared for a Kilve case 
for a Quiet Lanes scheme. 

• Kilve PC keen to pursue Quiet Lanes initiative. 
Steve Collins - All future discussions between Holford Traffic Group and Kilve Traffic 
Group will be shared with HPC. 

• Kilve PC interested in setting up Community SpeedWatch and requested HPC for 
details.   
HS shared weblink in the meeting chat: 
https://www.avonandsomerset.police.uk/apply/community-speedwatch/ 
 

3. Minute 016/021: Memorial trees. 
• EP provided an update on the new trees planted.  Very few surviving.   

Kilve tree experts advised any new planting to be delayed until the autumn and also 
not to plant under/near the old trees. 
 

4. Minute 017/021: Defibrillator. 
• Elizabeth Grigg informed Kilve defibrillator contract was cancelled last year.  Asked 

who was responsible for the defibrillator at Holford and if any training was available. 
• MC to make contact with Elizabeth Grigg. 

 
All members agreed a similar meeting was beneficial and suggested alternate hosting every 4 
months. 
Meeting closed 19:30 


